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SUBJECT:  Deputy Involved Shooting Update   

 
LOCATION: 2660 Alpine Blvd., Alpine 

 
DATE/TIME: November 12, 2018 / 2:50 p.m. 

 

VICTIM:          Multiple  

 

SUSPECT:          Daniel Ayala, age thirty-one  

 

The following information is fragmentary and has not been completely verified.  It is 

based, in part, on hearsay and is intended for early information use rather than being a 

formal investigative report. 
 

Updated information to prior releases: 

 

The deputies involved in this event are all assigned to the Alpine Substation.  They have been 

identified as Deputy Kevin Nulton, Deputy Sean McGillicuddy, and Sergeant Chris Katra. 

 

Deputy Nulton has been employed with the San Diego Sheriff's Department for ten years.  

Deputy McGillicuddy has been employed with the San Diego Sheriff's Department for twelve 

years.  Sergeant Katra has been employed with the San Diego Sheriff's Department for eighteen 

years.    

 

Anyone with information about this incident is asked to call the Sheriff's Homicide Unit at 

(858) 285-6330/after hours at (858) 565-5200. You can also remain anonymous by calling 

Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477. 

 

Information from prior releases: 

 

On November 12, 2018, at about 2:50 p.m., the Sheriff's Communication Center received 

911 calls about an unknown trouble occurring in the apartment complex at 2660 Alpine 

Blvd., Alpine.  One of the callers indicated there was a subject yelling that he wanted to 

kill someone.  Deputies were dispatched to the apartment complex and arrived at 

approximately 2:58 p.m.   
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The deputies attempted to contact a subject in one of the apartments.  A male subject in 

his 30's exited the apartment with a knife in his hand and advanced toward the deputies.  

As a result and fearing for their safety, a deputy involved shooting occurred.  Following 

the shooting, deputies rendered first aid to the subject and called for paramedics to 

respond.  When the paramedics arrived, they took over life saving measures.  Despite life 

saving efforts, the subject was pronounced deceased at approximately 3:19 p.m.  He has 

been identified as thirty-one-year-old Daniel Ayala. 

 
Prepared by:  Michael Blevins, Lieutenant 
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